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On Saturday, April 24, the Barrington Police Department held 
National DEA Take Back day at the Rite Aid parking lot.  This 
was a day where residents could drop-off unused, unwanted, 
expired and potentially dangerous drugs and they are collected 
for proper disposal.  Pictured are Corporal Mulhern, Patrolman 
Wilson and Patrolman Thomas along with Councilman Hanson, 
Councilman Drumm, Councilman Ludwig and Councilman 
Cerrito. 

On Saturday, April 24, a dedication was held for two newly plant-
ed trees at Wish Upon a Star Park.  A Barrington resident, Jenni-
fer Milligan, approached Councilman Drumm with the idea of 
planting a tree in memory of those who lost their lives to Covid.  
Jennifer’s neighbor, Betty May suggested that a second tree 
be planted in honor of the Frontline Workers.  The trees were 
donated by the Milligan family and by Betty May.  Public Works 
planted the trees and members of the Barrington Fire Compa-
ny, Barrington Ambulance Squad, Public Works, the Governing 
Body and the Milligan family were present for the dedication.  
We sincerely thank the Milligan family and Betty May for this 
idea and for donating the treest. 

Jennifer Milligan is expressing  thanks to the Front-
line Workers and memorializing those who lost 
their lives to Covid and expressing condolences to 
their families. 

Barrington Tree Dedication
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By now you may have begun to take notice 
of some of the really exciting things that are 
happening in our town. Tonewood Brew-
ing Company. has imaginatively brought 
new life to the former “Mr. Roberts” lumber 
yard by transforming the vacant build-
ing into a vibrant new brewery that will 
surely be enjoyed for many years to come. 
Also making the list of new businesses 
in Barrington: Chick-Filet-A, Central Pro 
Services and The House of Fun. 
Plans designed to help beautify areas 
downtown along Clements Bridge Rd, 
Atlantic Ave. & Barrington Ave. have been 
completed. The improvements (primarily 
landscaping) will play a vital role in enhanc-
ing our town’s attractiveness and will help 
create a more enjoyable experience for 
residents, businesses, and our community 
as a whole. The planned improvements can 
be seen on page 11 
In commemoration of this year’s 20th anni-
versary of the World Trade Center attacks, 
the Borough of Barrington plans to erect a 
memorial adjacent to Borough Hall in honor 
and remembrance of those who perished 
from the terror attacks on September 11, 
2001, and to the courageous men and 
women of the rescue and recovery effort. 
The committee formed to help steer the 
memorial project to completion is composed 
of key members and partners of the commu-
nity including: members of council, plan-
ning board, police, fire, EMS, armed forces, 
business and community. Funding for the 
memorial will be made possible through 
donations and in-kind services. 
You can help support funding for 
Barrington’s 9/11 memorial project by 
purchasing a personalized brick. The bricks 
will be installed around the memorial where 
they will be very visible to all that visit. All 
proceeds will go towards the construction 
and maintenance of the memorial. 
The form to purchase your personalized 
brick can be found herein this newsletter.
Councilman Vincent Cerrito

To our friends and neighbors
Happy Spring 2021! 

Since March 2020 we have experienced 
unique and unprecedented times. Through 
it all we have been a strong community 
providing food for the insecure, dinners 
for our seniors, drive by Easter Bunny and 
Santa Claus, drive-in movies and lots of 
other activities.

Our departments have remained open 
and operating,  providing the best services 
to our residents. 

When the vaccine became available we 
immediately jumped in to set up our Covid 
Angels with training to  begin assisting 
our senior population with registering and 
acquiring appointments for their vaccine. 
These kind-hearted residents dedicated 
themselves to those who were most vulner-
able and less likely to navigate the difficult 
process. Many thanks to Eileen Holcombe, 
Terry Shannon, Meg O’Donnell, Lauren 
Diorio, Dawn Stolte, Lisa Nichols and 
Rachel Preen. 

Through our senior Director Councilman 
Mike Beach and Senior coordinator Eileen 
Holcombe, our  seniors stayed informed 
and updated and engaged in current events 
and available online programs.

Under the direction of Councilman Kyle 
Hanson, our parks remain open and avail-
able keeping kids and adults  busy through 
the fall and spring days. He has been busy 
preparing for 2021 and did a fabulous job 
in 2020 creating new and exciting socially 
distanced events. 

Barrington businesses in town are open 
& welcome you to stop by--they are eager 
to provide a service,  a gift , dinner , pizza, 
flowers, a vintage shirt, an outdoor work-
out, dance lessons  or a one-on-one train-
ing session. 

We are eagerly awaiting the arrival of our 
newest businesses Chick-Fil-A & Tone-
wood Brewery. Barrington is proud to be a 
business friendly and family-oriented town. 
Councilman Vince Cerrito will keep every-

one up to date on ribbon cuttings and grand 
openings. 

On April 9th I attended Little League’s 
opening night where they thrilled the spec-
tators with the lighting of the field . The proj-
ect was a result of a partnership between 
the Little League Board, PSEG and the 
Borough of Barrington.  On April 10th I had 
the honor of throwing out the first pitch to 
catcher Austin DelCollo. We are very proud 
of our community partnership with Little 
League, Girls’ Softball, Soccer and our 
Scouting programs. 

Under the direction of Councilman Wayne 
Robenolt the Barrington Fire Department 
has been busy recruiting members, putting 
out fires and starting preparations for the 
new roof installation to the EMS/Fire House.

Earlier this month I appointed Council-
man Shawn Ludwig to chair the marijuana 
committee.  Since recreational marijuana is 
legal it is important that  our council work 
together with our Public Safety Department 
to understand the benefits a facility could 
bring to our town. 

Councilman Mike Drumm continues to 
educate us us on Covid-19 as it relates to 
school openings and closings.  As school 
liaison he provides a valuable insight on 
what is happening in the school districts.

Most importantly this year we gathered 
via Zoom to work on the budget for 2021.  
We met for hours on multiple days with the 
assistance of our CFO Denise Moules, the 
directors and department heads and we are 
proud to announce that there will be a zero 
tax increase for Barrington Municipal taxes. 

We are able to maintain quality services 
and there were no layoffs or cuts in service.  
Each department understood the econom-
ical impact the pandemic had on our resi-
dents and our businesses and made cuts 
where necessary & held the line on expens-
es. 

I am very proud of our governing body, 
department heads and mostly our staff who 
work so hard every day to keep our town 
operating. 

I hope to see you around town perhaps 
at a ball game, event or at a meeting.  As 
a reminder all caucus and council meet-
ings are open to the public and Information 
can be obtained by contacting our borough 
clerk.      

Stay well--we are certainly not over 
this yet but there is HOPE on the horizon 
and I encourage you to continue to social 
distance, wear your mask and wash your 
hands.

GOVERNMENT NEWS
FROM THE DESK OF MAYOR PATTI HARRIS
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Hello Barrington Residents!
Sadly, since the start of the Covid-19 

health pandemic we have had to cancel 
all of our events in town. We miss seeing 
all of you and your families having fun 
and making memories, but we are opti-
mistic that we will be back to somewhat 
normal soon!

In December we organized the “giving 
tree” to help get gifts to local families for 
Christmas. We were truly overwhelmed 
with all of the gift donations, monetary 

donations and offers from people willing to volunteer time to help. 
With all of your help and generosity, we were able to provide Christ-
mas gifts to 20 local families which included more than 50 children! 
Likewise, through donations last month we were also able to help 
provide Easter baskets to local families who needed a little extra 
help. 

A few years ago, we purchased a bench for Wish Upon a Star 
park in memory of Barb “Miss Barb” Bunting. Barb was an active 
volunteer for many different groups and organizations in town for 
over 30 years. Her legacy and memory will live on for generations 
to come in Barrington. 

We are planning to host an outdoor socially distant movie night 
on Saturday June 19th behind Woodland school on the fields. More 
information on this event can be found on the Barrington Civic Asso-
ciation Facebook page and the borough’s Facebook page. 

It is our hope that we will be able to hold this year’s Barrington 
Brews, Beats & Eats festival on Saturday September 11th. We are 
currently planning on the fact that we should be able to hold normal 
gatherings outdoors at that point, however if state restrictions are 
still in place we will have to adjust accordingly. 

Please remember that the Barrington Civic Association is a 
501(c)3 non-profit so any donations made can be written off of your 
taxes. All of our funds are put directly back into town through free 
events, scholarships for local students, helping families in need, 
supporting local sports teams, etc... 

If you would like to join our group, have any questions or would 
like to donate please email barringtoncivic@gmail.com. Follow us 
on Facebook for any updates!
Kyle Hanson
President
Barrington Civic Assoc. 
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Do You Need the Summer
“Function Better Program”?

     Now that the weather is warm and the 
flowers are in bloom, there is an increasing 
desire to be active outdoors.  Gardening 
activities, walks in the park, outdoor grilling 
and playing games with young children are 
some of the activities that many people en-
joy each summer.  If you are having trouble 
with pain, endurance, bending, walking, 
squatting and other movements that these 
activities may require, the “Function Better 
Program” at  WORK-UP PHYSICAL 
THERAPY may be just what you need in or-
der to have a fantastic summer season!
     The “Function Better Program” at
WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY emphasizes 
muscle strengthening and stretching ex-
ercises, activities to decrease pain, condi-
tioning exercises on equipment as well as 
personalized instruction to promote safe 
and independent function.  After comple-
tion of the “Function Better Program”, 
many people report that they are pain free 
and able to lead a more active and indepen-
dent lifestyle.
     WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY is conve-
niently located at 135 East Atlantic Avenue 
in Haddon Heights (just off Station Avenue). 
Due to high demand, slots for the upcoming 
summer session of the “Function Better 
Program” are limited and filling quickly. 
     To reserve a slot for the program, call
(856) 546-0377.

At WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY, you will 
find that:

• Individual attention is provided by a 
  licensed physical therapist during the
  entire treatment session.
• The treatment sessions are provided in a 
  friendly and professional environment.
• Individuals of all ages and fitness levels 
  are welcome.
• Free transportation is provided 
  for local seniors.
• Medical monitoring is provided during
  treatment to ensure patient safety.

           TreaTiNg
• Low endurance
   • Knee replacements
      • Balance Problems
         • Walking Problems
            • Pain Problems
               • arthritis issues

Jim Clements, PT, DPT, MS is the Director of 
WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY in Haddon 

Heights.  Dr. Clements completed his physical 
therapy training at Thomas Jefferson University 
and went on to receive a Doctoral degree from 

Boston University as well as a Master of Sci-
ence degree from the University of Pennsylvania.                                                                                       

Lic. # 40QA00472300

For appointments at the 
Haddon Heights

office, call:

(856) 546-0377
Medicare and most other
insurances are accepted.

WOrK-UP
PHYSiCaL  THeraPY

Need a PeP-UP? Call WOrK-UP  at  (856) 546-0377!       www.workupnow.com
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Public Safety Minute
What do Volunteer Firefighters do?

According to Google, Volunteer Firefighters serve their communities by responding to fires and other emer-
gencies. Their main responsibilities are to assist people in distress, rescue accident and fire victims, and extin-
guish fires as quickly as possible. To accomplish these goals effectively and safely, a Volunteer Firefighter must 
train in order to perform a wide range of tasks and be able to work as a team.

Excellent interpersonal communication skills are a must for any Volunteer Firefighter. The position requires a 
great deal of contact with fire and accident victims, police officers, government officials and the public. Because 
these incidents can rage out of control quickly, a Volunteer Firefighter must be able to make quick decisions under 
pressure and the direction of the Fire Chief or OIC (Officer in Charge).

Local Fire Departments are always looking for Volunteer Firefighters. In today’s world, volunteerism is at 
an all-time low and for many different reasons. Many smaller municipalities, like Barrington, use Mutual Aid or 
Shared Service Agreements. These agreements allow us to pool manpower and apparatus resources with our 
surrounding towns, working together, to respond to our emergencies. To further make up for this shortage many 
towns, have hired full and part-time career staff to cover these responses during the day when volunteers can be 

at a minimum.  
The Barrington and Haddon Heights Fire Department career staff personnel work together during the day, alternating stations, to 

ensure that a qualified crew can respond, either in a Barrington or Haddon Heights Fire Truck, depending on the assigned day of the 
week. Both departments also respond together for EMS (Emergency Medical Service) calls in both towns to assist the Barrington Ambu-
lance Association. The Barrington Fire Department also belongs to the Beaverbrook Alliance along with Haddon Heights, Bellmawr, and 
Runnemede Fire Departments as part of an organized Mutual Aid Agreement. These Departments do combined training at least once a 
month and addition to individual station training to ensure the residents of our communities are properly protected. 

Barrington Ambulance provides primary services to both Barrington and Haddon Heights as well as mutual aid to other surrounding 
towns. These mutual aid services also provide Barrington with coverage when our ambulances our already committed to another call. 

Barrington Police Officers also work together with our surrounding town departments responding to fire, medical, and public safety 
emergencies when they arise. These agreements are critical to ensure the safety of residents and officers.

Barrington is proud and determined to work with all our surrounding communities to ensure public safety. Depending on the time of 
day and where crews may be responding at any given moment, you never know who may show up in an emergency. Rest assured, every 
effort is made by all of us to respond quickly and efficiently wherever there is a need, to serve our residents as well as our neighbors.

Now you have a better idea of what Volunteer Firefighters do. Barrington Fire Department is always looking for volunteers. If you are 
interested, please reach out to us on Facebook or through the Barrington Borough Hall. This is a tremendous opportunity to be a part of 
something bigger than ourselves and to give something back as we collectively serve our communities. Thank you for your supporting 
and keeping us Barrington Proud!!!        
Councilman Robenolt

GOVERNMENT NEWS

Tax Debt Resolution Specialists
101 Reading Avenue, Barrington | 856-517-4600

SouthJerseyTax.com

STEPHEN GUICE
✻

 
ATTORNEY AT LAW

*Licensed in New Jersey & Pennsylvania

 ❧ Auto Accidents
 ❧ General Litigation
 ❧ Wills & Estates
 ❧ Criminal
 ❧ Juvenile Matters
 ❧ Personal Injury / All Types
 ❧	 Traffic	Offenses	&	DWI
 ❧ Real Estate Matters
 ❧ Family Law
 ❧ Social Security

Free Initial Consultation 
(P.I. & Municipal Court Cases)

Evening & Weekend Hours Available
413	CLEMENTS	BRIDGE	RD.,	BARRINGTON

547-8989

TAX DEBT  
RESOLUTION

TAX RELIEF 
SECRETS!

SEND FILES 
SECURELY
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BOROUGH BULLETINBOROUGH BULLETIN
This feature is in every issue of “Barrington on Track” where we try 
to keep you informed about upcoming meetings as well as recap 
business that has transpired at prior meetings.  Our goal is to keep 
our residents as informed as possible about borough business.  
You can also visit our website at www.barringtonboro.com for full 
copies of meeting minutes, resolutions and ordinances.  Also, we 
post public hearing notices on ordinances that are being consid-
ered for adoption in the Retrospect and/or Courier Post Newspa-
pers.  For full copies of any ordinance you can e-mail the borough 
clerk at tshannon@barringtonboro.com.  

Upcoming meetings:
Council meetings: May 11, June 8, July 13, August 10
Caucus meetings:  May 4, June 1, July 6, August 3

Caucus and Council meetings begin at 6:00pm and all meetings 
include open public portions will the public will be heard on any 
subject.  Meetings are still being held virtually via Zoom until further 
notice.  For the Zoom information, email the clerk at tshannon@
barringtonboro.com.  

Tax Office staff are all working a hybrid schedule of half days in the 
office and half days from home.  We are still closed to the public 
and will do Facebook and website notices when we re-open.  We 
can transact all borough business via email or phone and the drop-
box in our parking lot is being used for all payments.  Any business 
that requires in-person assistance can be arranged by appoint-
ment.  All borough business is being thoroughly conducted and 
we can assist residents in any way necessary.  Visit the borough 
website for staff contact information.  

Ordinances recently adopted:

Ord. 1131, Amending Article IX of Chapter 104, Stormwater 
Management in the Borough Code.  This ordinance makes revi-
sions to stormwater management regulations pursuant to NJDEP 
new regulations.
Ord. 1132, Amending Chapter 95, Property Maintenance, in the 
Borough Code.  This ordinance amends the fee schedule for resi-
dential inspections on property resales.  
Ord. 1133, Amending Chapter 128, Zoning to Allow for Temporary 
Outdoor Restaurant Seating.
Ord. 1134, Amending Chapter 120, Vehicles and Traffic.  This ordi-
nance allows persons who receive a ticket for parking on a snow 
emergency route to be able to just pay the fine rather than have to 
go to court.
Ord. 1135, Calendar Year 2021 Ordinance to Exceed the Municipal 
Budget Appropriation Limits and Establish a CAP Bank.  This ordi-
nance accompanies the budget annually and allows a municipality 
to increase appropriations by 3.5% over the prior year and “bank” 
any amount not needed for the current budget to future budget 
years.  
Ord. 1136, Salary ordinance for PBA Personnel (police depart-
ment).
Ord. 1137, Salary ordinance for Non-union Personnel.
The borough introduced the 2021 Municipal Budget at the April 13 
council meeting.  We are pleased to announce that we have no tax 
increase for this year.  We don’t yet know that the school or county 
rates will be but there will be no increase for the municipal portion of 
the tax bill.  The public hearing on the budget will be held during the 
May 11 council meeting.  Visit the borough website under Govern-
ment, then Financials to view the full budget document.  
You can now make tax and sewer payments online by check, 
credit card or debit card.  Please visit the borough website at www.
barringtonboro.com and click on the red button that says “Pay 
Tax/Sewer Bills Online”.  The website will let you know the fee for 
making an online payment.  We also have a drop box in our park-
ing lot if you want to drop off a payment after hours.  
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FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

RECYCLING: Businesses and Residents are 
required by State law, County and Local Regulations 
to Recycle.  Recycling is good for our Environment 
and Saves Tax dollars as it reduces trash tonnage.  
If you need a Recycling container, they are avail-
able at the Public Works for $10.  Copies of Trash 
and Recycling Collection Schedule and Regulations 
are on the Borough website under Public Works.
VEGETATIVE WASTE PICK UP: Vegetative waste 
is collected on Monday. Vegetative waste is defined 
as grass clippings, sticker balls, acorns, pinecones 
and viney type materials such as ivy, honey suckle, 
poison ivy, and plant clippings. Vegetative waste 
can be put in 20-gallon containers not weighing 
more than 50lbs., please no dirt or sod.  Plastic 
trash bags CANNOT be used for veggie waste.  The 
brown kraft bags from Home Depot and Lowes can 
be used for veggie waste.
SCRAP METAL: Scrap metal is collected on Fridays 
and must be called into the DPW Office prior to 
Friday by calling 547-2486 ext.105.  Scrap metal 
can also be dropped-off at the DPW yard Monday 
thru Friday during normal business hours, 7:00 a.m. 
to 3:30 p.m., for disposal in our scrap metal dump-
ster. If you contact the DPW ahead of time, we may 
be able to make arrangements for pick-up prior to 
your regularly scheduled pick-up day if our sched-
ule and manpower allows.  
TIRES – RESIDENTIAL:  (2) tires per week per 
household, must be off the rims and can be put to 
curb for trash pickup.  If tires are on the rims they 
will not be picked up.
CONRETE:  Concrete is picked-up on Thursdays 
in small amounts.  Pick up by the Borough must 
be called into the DPW office prior to Thursday by 
calling 547-2486 ext. 105.  If you or a Contractor 
are replacing your sidewalk and/or driveway or 
any other type of renovation work, you will need 
to arrange for private disposal. Please remember 
concrete work requires a permit and sometimes 
a street opening permit if you’re doing curb work, 
please contact the Code Enforcement Office if you 
should have any questions at 547-0706. Ext.206. 
BRUSH PICK UP:  Brush pick-up is on Mondays 
including tree limbs and trimmings, brush with roots 
removed and stumps not more than twelve (12) 
inches in diameter.  Brush, limbs and stumps should 
be no longer than 4ft. and stacked neatly curbside 
so not to protrude into the street or block the side-
walk.  If stumps are more than 12” in diameter, call 
the DPW office for special pick-up prior to Thursday.  
Any tree work done by a Contractor is the respon-
sibility of the Contractor to dispose of debris.  Do 
not place brush, limbs, stumps, in the street, as this 
is a dangerous practice that may cause a liability 
problem.  Due to the heavy volume your pick up 
may not be completed on your scheduled pick up 
day--just leave at the curb and it will be picked up 
the following day.
WOODEN FENCING AND RAILROAD TIES:  The 
Borough provides a pickup of small amounts that 
should be no longer than 4’ and limited to no more 
than 10 pieces per week.  Pick up by the Borough is 
on Fridays and is to be put curbside for trash pickup.  
If a Contractor is doing the work the Contractor is 
responsible for disposing of the debris.
WASTE OIL:  Motor waste oil only may be brought 
to the Public Works Garage Monday-Friday 7:00 
a.m. to 3:30 p.m.  Do not drop off after hours and 
leave at gate.  Proof of residency required.   
TRASH AND RECYCLING:  Must be placed curb-

side by 6:00 a.m. on the day of collection but no 
sooner than 1:00 p.m. the day preceding collec-
tion.  A copy of the trash and recycling regulations is 
online at www.barringtonboro.com.  Please remem-
ber to secure your trash properly.  Trash blows all 
over town on windy days.  
TRASH - MOVE OUTS, ESTATES AND VACANT 
HOMES: frequently these type of properties are 
problems because the Resident/Tenant, Family or 
Property Maintenance Company think that they can 
throw the house to the curb. This is not acceptable 
and is not in compliance with Borough Ordinances 
and/or Regulations. The trash must be put in trash 
containers and/or Contractor grade trash bags and 
all recyclables must be source separated and put 
out on the appropriate recycling day in compliance 
with Recycling Regulations. If the amount of trash 
is not a normal residential pick up private disposal 
must be provided.  If you see this type of problem 
in your neighborhood or if you have any questions 
please call the DPW. 
CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS:  Homeowner’s are 
limited to (5) containers per week.  Please do not 
pile debris at the curb because it will not be picked 
up unless it is in a container.  If you are remodeling 
yourself or using a private Contractor and will be 
in excess of the amount described herein you will 
need to arrange for private disposal.
SINGLE STREAM RECYCLING:  
COMMINGLE:  Includes empty unbroken glass:  
empty aluminum tin and/or bi-metal food and bever-
ages containers, empty plastic juice, soda, water, 
milk, and/or laundry detergent bottles with the 
number 1 or 2 symbols on the bottom.  Nothing 
other than 1’s or 2’s can be recycled.  Labels may 
be left on but plastic caps should be discarded.
MIXED PAPERS:  Includes newspapers, maga-
zines, catalogs, envelops, junk mail, school papers, 
work books, textbook (without covers) office paper, 
non-metallic wrapping paper and computer printout 
papers and cardboard.
The above single stream items can be placed all 
together in one yellow recycling container or you 
can continue to separate by placing commingle in 
recycling container, mixed paper and newspaper 
in a brown bag, corrugated cardboard by flattening 
and bundling.  Yellow 32 gal. recycling containers 
are available at the Borough Hall.  All items will 
ultimately be mixed together when picked up by 
Contractor and thrown into recycling truck.  Place 
items curbside the night before collection but no 
earlier than 1:00 p.m. the day preceding collec-
tion to ensure that you’re recycling will be picked 
up.  Do not place your recycling in the street as this 
is a dangerous practice that may cause a liability 
problem.  Recycling placed on the park strip will not 
harm the grass.  The above single stream recycling 
is collected by South Jersey Sanitation.  If your recy-
cling was not collected or there is a problem please 
call South Jersey Sanitation at 609-561-0441 or call 
the Department of Public Works at 547-2486 ext. 
105.  Only the items mentioned above are accept-
able. Please do not contaminate, this causes oper-
ational problems at the Recycling Facility. 
ELECTRONICS RECYCLING: Effective immedi-
ately residents can bring their E-waste to the DPW 
yard for disposal with an appointment only by call-
ing 856-547-2486 Ext.105. Hours for drop- off are 
Monday thru Friday, 7:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. For the 
complete list of electronic items that are to be recy-
cled, visit the Borough website at www.barrington-

boro.com, then Borough Services, Public Works.  
2018 RECYCLING TONNAGE GRANT: The 
Borough received a grant in the amount $10,405.10. 
The combined recycling tonnage totals for both resi-
dential and commercial are reported to the NJDEP 
every year by law and the statistics are used as part 
of the grant program to determine grant amounts. 
The grant monies can be used for recycling related 
costs such as disposal costs, recycle containers, 
recycling equipment, salaries, etc. 
STREETLIGHTS: If you should notice a light out, 
please call DPW and we will report it to PSE&G.  
We will need to know the location of the pole.  
HAZARDOUS WASTE: Items such as propane 
tanks, car batteries, oil based paints, etc. are 
considered hazardous and cannot be disposed of in 
the trash.  The Camden County Department of Envi-
ronmental Affairs sponsors household collection 
disposal drop off sites throughout the County during 
the year.  For more information please contact the 
CCDEA at 858-5241. Due to COVID-19 restriction 
this program is currently on pause.
CAR BATTERIES:  Can be disposed of at most 
local auto part stores for a nominal fee or can be 
disposed of at Camden County Hazardous waste 
drop off sites.  For dates and times please call the 
CCDEA at 856-858-5241.  Do not put curbside for 
recycling 
TEXTILE DONATIONS:  The Borough has (2) textile 
donation containers, (1) located at the Borough Hall 
parking lot and (1) located at the entrance gate to 
the DPW.  Residents may drop off clothes, shoes, 
blankets, draperies, sheets, and any other type 
of textiles.  Please do not drop off any items that 
are contaminated, meaning items that are wet, 
soiled, etc.  Items other than those mentioned are 
not acceptable. Do not leave items on the ground 
outside the container.
DIG SAFELY:  Homeowners are reminded that prior 
to any type of excavation work you are required 
to call the New Jersey One Call Center at 1-800-
272-1000 or 811 to request a mark out of all under-
ground utilities.  Examples of excavation include 
landscaping, irrigation systems, fencing installa-
tions, concrete work, etc.  If you have a Contractor 
doing your work the Contractor should be aware 
of this requirement also.  If you see colored paint 
markings in the road or colored flags on your prop-
erty, these are utility markings.  Yellow = Gas, Red 
= Electric, Orange =Communication/CATV, Blue = 
Water, Green = Sanitary Sewer, White = Proposed 
excavation area.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE THRU AUGUST:
MEMORIAL DAY- May 31th (Monday) - DPW closed.  
All services rescheduled for the following day. 
 
INDEPENDENCE DAY – July 5th observed 
(Monday) – DPW closed. All services 
rescheduled for the following day.  
 
If anyone should have any questions in regards 
to this article or any other Public Works related 
issues, please call Mike Ciocco, Supt. of Public 
Works at 547-2486 ext.101.
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A message from the Barrington Office Of Emergency Management:
Barrington is participating in the update to the 2017 Camden County Hazard Mitigation Plan.  The goal of the project is to save lives and 
property through the reduction of hazard vulnerability for the entire county. During the course of this planning project, county and local 
leaders will work in tandem to identify risks, assess capabilities, and formulate a strategy to reduce disaster vulnerability.
A hazard mitigation plan is a well-organized and well-documented evaluation of the hazards that a jurisdiction is susceptible to, and the 
extent to which these events will occur. Hazard mitigation plans identify an area’s vulnerability to the effects of the hazards, as well as the 
goals, objectives, and actions required for minimizing future loss of life, injury, property damage, and economic disruption as a result of 
hazard events.
A major focus of this plan will be to identify effective mitigation projects and realistic implementation strategies, including identifying 
potential funding streams. This includes projects that may be eligible for federal funding through FEMA grants or other federal sources, 
as well as to projects that may not qualify for federal funding but are still important to a community. This planning process will help lay the 
groundwork for implementation of both federally fundable and non-federally fundable mitigation projects.
The planning process will follow the following eight phases through to project implementation.  This includes several key steps:

• Organize the planning partnership and steering committee.
• Research a full range of natural hazards.
• Identify the most significant hazards (the ones that present the most risk to the Borough); these will be the focus of the plan.
• Identify the location and extent of hazard areas.
• Identify assets located within hazard areas.
• Characterize existing and potential future assets at risk by analyzing land uses and development trends.
• Assess vulnerabilities to the identified hazards.
• Identify local, state, and federal capabilities that support hazard mitigation.
• Develop a mitigation strategy by evaluating and prioritizing goals, objectives, and hazard mitigation actions.
• Adopt the plan.
• Implement the plan and monitor its progress.

While natural disasters cannot be prevented from occurring, the continued implementation of our hazard mitigation plan over the long-
term will gradually, but steadily, lessen the impacts associated with hazard events in our region.
Public and stakeholder participation and feedback is a vital part of the hazard mitigation planning process. Camden County developed 
a Citizen Preparedness Survey to assist in providing the public an outlet to contribute to the HMP update. Thank you for participating in 
this important initiative by providing us with your anonymous survey contribution. Please visit the survey at: https://www.surveymonkey.
com/r/Camden_Citizen
Any questions concerning the Camden County Hazard Mitigation Plan or anything related to Emergency Management please contact 
Emergency Management Coordinator David Pawling at dpawling@barringtonboro.com

Barrington Historical Society
    Let’s take a walk with a little girl, her baby sister and mother to the business district, as we called it, in 
BarrIngton in the early 1950s.  The little girl always liked going shopping with her mother because she 
might get a toy.  She held onto her sister’s carriage as they walked from the 200 block of Haines Ave. onto 
Clements Bridge Rd. and passed a very large old house (demolished in the early 1960s to build the post 
office) which was a stop on the Underground Railroad.  Next was Muffet’s Market, a food store (Associ-
ates in Hearing) not as big as a supermarket but a larger store where they might stop to buy something.  
Next came Barrington Hardware (Vito’s Pizza)  where the little girl would purchase skate keys.  Next was 
Klinck’s Barber Shop where the girl’s father had taken her for her first haircut.  There were a couple of 

more businesses but the little girl pays no attention to them.  Daniels Sweet Shop (now MZK?) was the next store that caught the 
girl’s attention.  Mrs. Daniels was Dot Stone’s and Liz Daniels’ mother.  This was a wonderful place where the girl’s grandfather would 
sometimes take her to get hand-dipped ice cream which was placed in a heavy paper open container lined and topped with wax paper. 
A few booths lined the right wall with a counter on the left side complete with a pinball machine in the back which the little girl wanted 
to play but there were always older boys around it.  Charley and Mary’s Market (Wildflower Florist) was up a set of steps, a small 
market with food boxes piled high along the walls.  Charley and Mary Diprizito’s lived behind and upstairs from their store.  Their only 
son was killed in WWll.  His name is on the WWll monument behind the Borough Hall.  Mrs. Irwin’s Variety Shop (El Beleza Salon) 
was next which the little girl was waiting for.  Ada Irwin lived in the building and owned rental houses in town.   After closing her store, 
she worked at Fastow’s 5&10 in Haddon Heights on Station Ave.  There were many items for sale on the counters and shelves but the 
little girl could only see the doll clothes and toys.  Her mother might buy her something for her doll.  The trip back home was a happy 
one.  Her mother would see people she knew and would say hello and talk.
Further down that side of the street was the Barrington Café (Old Rail Tavern) but, of course, they never went there.
Across the street from the Café was Charley’s Clothes (ByGone Antiques), a men’s clothing store.  When the little girl was in eighth 
grade, she would buy her father a hat for Christmas here.
Next time, more Barrington businesses way back when.

 MADE IN 
BARRINGTON

USA
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Barrington Little League Hits Home Run with Grants
     Over the last few years,  the Executive Board and the Auxiliary of Barrington Little League set a very ambitious goal to upgrade the 
aging infrastructure at the Shreve Avenue fields.  With an amazing team effort, they were able to perform over $100,000 in upgrades 
without using any money collected from registration fees.  The money was raised primarily through grants, sponsorships from local busi-
nesses, and sales at the snack stand.  The Volunteers spent countless hours  raising the money and putting it to use so that the children 
of Barrington would be able to continue playing baseball on an up-to-date field.  The Little League also received support from the mayor, 
council, business administrators, and public works department to get the projects completed.  As you can see, the revitalization of the 
Little League facility demonstrates the cohesiveness of the Barrington Community.
    To celebrate the upgrades to the ball fields, especially the new LED lights, Barrington Little League held its first ever “Opening Night”.  
The night started with a “Lighting Ceremony” attended by many Barrington residents as well as representatives from PSE&G, Tristate 
Electric, and Mayor + Council then ended with a riveting game between two of our Majors division teams.  The following morning, the 
celebration continued with the official opening day events.  The morning started with a player parade, recognizing our graduating 12 year 
olds, then the National Anthem, Baseball Pledge, and ended with a perfect strike thrown by our Mayor Patti Harris.  After the celebration 
was over, it was time to “PLAY BALL”.
     The Executive Board of Barrington Little League is extremely proud of the accomplishments that we have made over the last two years, 
but we also recognize that we could not have done everything without the support of so many other people in the surrounding community.  
The COVID-19 pandemic brought many challenges that we could have never imagined facing.  But as the Pandemic kept us apart as 
individuals, it brought our community together stronger than ever.

NEW REGULATIONS REGARDING VEGETATIVE WASTE
Beginning June 1, 2021, vegetative waste cannot be put out for collection in plastic trash bags. Only 
recycling containers or the brown paper yard-waste bags such as those available at Home Depot and 
Lowes are acceptable. Even regular trash cans can be used so long as they are no more than 20-gallon 
containers and do not weigh more than 50 pounds. Veggie waste put out in plastic trash bags will not be 
collected after June 1.
The Borough will be distributing new veggie waste containers to all households. We do not know the 
exact date that they will be distributed and will put out notices on Facebook and the website when we 
know the schedule. We have placed the order for the containers and hope to have them by early June. 
One container will be delivered to each household.
For more information or to ask any questions, contact Public Works at 856-547-2486.

124 Clements Bridge Road
Barrington, NJ 08007

Bob McHugh

(856) 547-8953
Fax: (856) 546-8408

artpress1@verizon.net

PRINTING

Support Local Businesses
Family Owned Since 1957

856-547-8953
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BARRINGTON BAND
www.barringtonband.org
President: Allison Carroll acarroll228@comcast.net
Contact: Penny Teter, Director pennyteter@yahoo.com

BARRINGTON BOARD OF EDUCATION
http://www.barringtonschools.net
Anthony Arcodia, Superintendent of Schools
856/547-8467 – x-118 856/547-5533 - F
aarcodia@barringtonschools.net

BARRINGTON ROD & REEL:
Contact: Darryl Hunt - dhunt425@comcast.net

BARRINGTON WOMEN’S LEAGUE
President: Mandi Hawkins - princessmh@verizon.net

BARRINGTON PRE-K:
www.barringtonpre-k.com
Contact: Jessica Bader - 856/375-5556
barringtonprek@gmail.com

BASKETBALL LEAGUE www.barrbasketball.com
Contact: Mike Drumm - 856/718-1656
mdrummnj@gmail.com

BOY SCOUT TROOP #96
Contact: David Wark, Jr – 609/970-7995
davewark@comcast.net
Kirk Popiolek - kirkpopiolek@gmail.com

CIVIC ASSOCIATION
www.barringtoncivic.com
Contact: Kyle Hanson
PO Box 208 Barrington 08007
barringtoncivic@gmail.com

CUB SCOUT PACK 96
Contact: Scott Ross - 856/812-3950
pack96barrington@gmail.com ruthherronross@live.com

DRUG ALLIANCE:
www.barringtonschools.net
Contact: -Sara Plunkett - 856/547-8402
splunkett@barringtonschools.net

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE VICTIM SERVICES
IN AN EMERGENCY CALL 911 IMMEDIATELY
www.camdencountywomencenter.org
24/7 Hotline: 856-227-1234 /
Questions and Support: 856-963-5668
Email: ccwcinfo@njaconline.org
Providing Women & Men Safety, Security & Strength
to Move Forward

EMS/AMBULANCE SQUAD
Contact: Barbara Willson, Chief
bwillson@barringtonboro.com

EMERGENCY MNGT. COORDINATOR
Contact: Dave Pawling 856/547-4333
dpawling@barringtonboro.com

FIRE COMPANY #1
http://www.barringtonfire.com
Chief: Ken Baus fireco@barringtonboro.com

FIRE COMPANY #1 AUXILIARY
President: Tracy DeCant
tracy.decant@gmail.com

GIRL SCOUT CADETTE TROOP 30189
Contact: Sandy Duganitz - sandy33@live.com

GIRLS SOFTBALL LEAGUE
www.barringtongirlssoftball.org
President: Sean Broderick
Seanbroderick31@gmail.com

GIRLS’ SOFTBALL LEAGUE AUXILIARY
President:
GREEN TEAM
Contact: Mike Drumm, Councilman
856/547-8585 mdrumm@barringtonboro.com

HADHGTS/BARR/LAWNSIDE
WRESTLING
www.hhblwrestling.info
Contact: Rocky Riley -856/547-2569
Rockyr77@yahoo.com

GARNETS FIELD HOCKEY CLUB, INC.
http://www.garnetsfieldhockey.org
Contact: Shannon Parkinson, President

609/206-1227 shannon524@hotmail.com
Jackie Valvardi 856.207.9274
happyjackiev@gmail.com

HADDON HEIGHTS SOFTBALL
Gianna Pedone pedoneg@hhsd.k12.nj.us

HISTORICAL SOCIETY:
President: Janis Stuart - 856/546-5239
jstuart181@verizon.net
Contact: Sylvia Hearne, Corresp. Sec.
shearne138@yahoo.com
Sandy Bowen: sandybeach48@hotmail.com

LITTLE LEAGUE
www.barringtonbaseball.net
President: Kevin Camarote 609/209-5896
kcamas11@gmail.com

LITTLE LEAGUE WOMEN’S AUXILIARY
President: Elizabeth Knecht 856/308-8366
dizrain@aol.com
Contact: Stephanie Zetusky 856/952-7103

SOCCER LEAGUE
www.barringtonsoccerclub.com
Contact: Dan Schuster
dschuster@comcast.net

SURVIVORS OF SUICIDE SUPPORT GROUP
Contact: Gail Dohrn
215/545-2242 – Group voice mail

THREADS FOR SUCCESS
Beth Powell
threads4success@gmail.com
TRAP-NEUTER-RELEASE PROGRAM
(TNR)
Contact: Dawn Mutchler - 609/280-0941
info@barringtontnr.com

YOUNG AT HEART SENIORS
856/547-1930 – senior phone
Coordinator: Eileen C. Holcombe
eholcombe@barringtonboro.com

BARRINGTON SCHOOLS 
PTA/CONTACTS::
BARRINGTON SCHOOLS PTA/CONTACTS:
AVON PARENT TEACHER GROUP (APTG)
www.apt.org
President: Suzanne Davenport
suzanneaptpresident@gmail.com

WOODLAND PARENT/TEACHER GROUP
(WPTG)
www.wptg.org
President: Jenn Cipolla – 856/308-2332
ladyj722@gmail.com

ROSEBUD ACADEMY PRESCHOOL
www.strosenj.com
Director: Fern Love - 856/617-0750
102 West Gloucester Pike
flove@strosenj.com

ST. ROSE OF LIMA SCHOOL - K-8
856/546-6166
Principal: Deacon Joseph Rafferty
Contact: Sheila Thomas sthomas@strosenj.com
300 Kings Hgwy, Haddon Hgts, NJ 08035
PTA EXEC BOARD: pta@strosenj.com

CHURCHES:
COMMUNITY BIBLE CHURCH
www.cbcbarrington.com 856/546-6514
321 Kingston Avenue
Contact: Donna Archut
Contact: Pastor Richard Archut
pastor@cbcbarrington.com

FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
www.barringtonmethodist.com
140 Clements Bridge Road
Contact: Pastor W. R. Chew raebobc@comcast.net
Contact: Bob Golas, Council Chair
609/828-2240 rsgolas@comcast.net

GOOD NEWS FAMILY WORSHIP CNTR.
www.gnfwc.com
856/672-9555 c- 856/323-0877
501 Commerce Dr
Contact: Pastor(s) Ray and Carol Shannon
gnfwc@aol.com

GOSPEL HALL ASSOCIATION
Barrington Gospel Hall
www.barringtongospelhall.org
14 Barrington Avenue
Contact: A J Higgins
856/547-5730 – H 856/655-5823 - C
�
GRACE BIBLE CHURCH
www.gracenj.us 856/546-4885
887 Clements Bridge Road
Contact: Patti Smith
patti@gracenj.us
Contact: Pastor Shane Colwell
shane@gracenj.us

THE SPRING OF LIFE CHURCH
267/918-2348
Contact: Pastor Jong man Cho
Clements Bridge Rd
jongman315@gmail.com

ST. ROSE OF LIMA CHURCH
www.strosenj.com 856/547-0564
300 Kings Highway
Haddon Heights, NJ 08035-1397
Contact: Fr. Dave Grover
	
 
�
�Contact: Kathy Miller: parishsecretary@strosenj.com

Clubs/Organization/Church 2021 for website/ BOT  
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BARRINGTON 9/11 MEMORIAL 

“BUY A BRICK” FUNDRAISER! 
Buy your personalized Engraved Brick to be installed around the 

Barrington 9/11 Memorial  

Help Barrington commemorate the 20th anniversary of 9/11 by purchasing a personalized brick. 
All proceeds will go towards the construction and maintenance of Barrington 9/11 memorial. 

The engraved bricks will be installed around the memorial where they will be very visible to all that visit 

4 x 8 bricks are $100
Each brick has space for 3 lines 

18 characters per line  

BRICK ORDER FORM 

YES! I Would like to buy a Barrington 9/11 Memorial brick. Please engrave our brick as follows: 

PURCHASE INFORMATION 

Name: Address: 

Phone: Email: 

TO PAY BY CHECK: Make check payable to “Borough of Barrington”. Send check with this completed form to: 
Borough of Barrington 
229 Trenton Ave
Barrington NJ 08007 

Thank you for your support! 

For more information and payment options please contact: tshannon@barringtonboro.com 

LINE 1

LINE 2

LINE 3

Please print clearly. Any symbol is considered one space (PERIOD, COMMA, DASH)



11Spring 2021COMMUNITY NEWS

FROM THE TAX OFFICE
You can now make tax and sewer payments online by 
check, credit card or debit card.  Please visit the borough 
website at www.barringtonboro.com and click on the red 
button that says “Pay Tax/Sewer Bills Online”.  The website 
will let you know the fee for making an online payment.  We 
also have a drop box in our parking lot if you want to drop 
off a payment after hours.  

532 Clements Bridge Rd, Barrington, NJ 08007
856-354-3332 * www.salonfade.com

VISIT OUR SECOND LOCATION
154 Broadway Westville

On Saturday, May 1 at 10:30am, a ribbon cutting took place for a 
new store on the White Horse Pike in Barrington called “The HOUSE 
of FUN”.  Pictured below are owners Chris and Heather Consalvi 
(middle back row) with Chris’s parents Christine and Dan.  Council-
men Vince Cerrito and Mike Drumm held the ribbon while Chris and 
Heather’s daughters, Isabella and Adelina cut the ribbon.  Chris has 
been collecting vintage toys, action figures, games and comic books, 
along with new items, since he was 18.  He has had a store for 20 
years and for the past 16 years the store was in Oaklyn.  The HOUSE 
of FUN also sells hard to find Blue Ray and DVD’s and vintage and 
new collectibles. 
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Please come and fellowship with us.                       
We have many opportunities for you.   

Regular Services Times                  

Sunday Mornings:                                                                                                             
Life Group………………………………………………………………….….9:00 a.m. 
Worship Service……………………………………………………..……..10:15 a.m.                                                                       

Monday:                              
Addictions Victorious (Men)…………………………………….……..7:00 p.m.            

Wednesday Night Ministries:         
Addictions Victorious (Ladies)……………………………….……....10:00 a.m.               
BLAST Children Ministry…………………………………….….……….6:45 p.m. 
Student Ministry……………………………………………………..……...6:45 p.m. 
Ladies’ Bible Study…………………………………………………….…...7:00 p.m. 
Men’s Bible Study ……………………………………………………….…..7:00 p.m.                           

  Grace Bible Church                                                                     
    887 Clements Bridge Road               
         Barrington, NJ 08007                                                                   

(856) 546-4885                                                                                              
Website: www.gracenj.us                                                                                   

                                                                                                         
Grace Bible Church of Barrington NJ 

    
    
    

 

BARRINGTON SENIORS
*GET UP * DRESS UP * SHOW UP * AND NEVER GIVE UP*

WOW, what a year; so much going on but at the same time nothing going on!  
Since we are not having any meetings for the foreseeable future, I don’t have 
much to report.
If you are a senior and still need to get the Covid19 vaccine, please contact 
me. I can give you or your family member instructions to sign up online through 
https://www.camdencounty.com. If you do not have computer or need help to 
sign up, please reach out to me at the number below.  With efforts from the 
“Barrington Covid Angels” we have signed up many, many seniors to receive 
the covid vaccine.  If you are still in need, let us help you too!
So far this year, with help from the Barrington Civic Association and many 
volunteers, we were able to provide seniors who signed up with me a Thanks-
giving dinner and an Easter dinner with a candy bag. Many who did not sign 
up in time for dinner received a candy bag. Members of the YAH Club also 
received a Holiday dinner and a holiday “goody bag”.  We are very grateful 
for all the volunteers and those who donated to these events making them so 
special for our seniors who were most grateful and appreciative.
If you are in need of non-perishable food items, please let me know and 
arrangements can be made to get you some food.
Seniors living in Barrington who have an email address should contact me to 
be added to my senior email list.  Please call me at 856/547-1930 or better 
yet email me: eholcombe@barringtonboro.com.   No email?  – give me a call; 
I can always send info to your child’s email and they can let you know what’s 
going on.  
ALL Barrington senior events are FREE to Barrington Senior residents 
EXCEPT for the Young at Heart Christmas Party.  To attend the Christmas 
Partly you must pay dues of $14 per year.  Camden County senior events are 
FREE TO ALL CAMDEN COUNTY SENIORS and are held online through 
ZOOM Meetings.  Some of the events include: chair yoga, senior dance 
classes and meditation classes.  Other events are in person and include: 
boxing, golf and pickleball. When I receive this info I email it to ANY senior for 
whom I have an email address and if you are interested you can sign up for 
these events on your own.
If you ever have any ideas, suggestions, questions or concerns please reach 
out to me, I am here to listen, help and serve. I hope you will consider join-
ing the Young at Heart Club or at the very least coming to the meetings and 
special events when it is safe for us to get together again. It’s good for your 
heart and soul to come out and socialize!  
Until then, get your vaccine, wear a mask, keep your distance, smile and be 
kind to yourself and others. 
Eileen Eckert Holcombe, Barrington Senior Coordinator
856/547-1930 or eholcombe@barringtonboro.com

Apply for a Camden County 
Library Card
Barrington residents are eligible for a Borrower Card 
which provides the ability to place holds and check out 
library items as well as online access to digital materials 
and databases. When requesting your card, choose the 
account type “Borrower Card.”  You will be given a card 
number to immediately access all of our eContent.  We 
will email your permanent library card number within a 
day or two that can be used to check out content from our 
physical collection as well. Your physical card will arrive 
in the postal mail. 
To apply for a library card, visit the following site:  www.
camdencountylibrary.org/get-library-card

SPOTLIGHT ON HOMETOWN HEROES
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Aiden Ebner is also a 
Barrington resident who 
graduated from HHHS in 
June of 2020.  He joined the 
US Marine Corps and went to 
Parris Island, South Carolina 
for boot camp.  He graduated 
from boot camp on Decem-
ber 18, 2020 and is currently 
a member of Golf Company, 
Platoon 2089.   

Vincent Teti achieved Eagle 
Scout at age 15, his proj-
ect was reconstructing the 
landscaping around the War 
memorials at the Barrington 
Borough. 
Following in his Grandfa-
thers footsteps he opted for 
early enlistment and swore 
his oath to the Army in July 
2019, 11 months before 
graduating. 
After graduating from 
Haddon Heights High School 
in June 2020, he left for basic 
just 10 days later.
Achieving the rank of Eagle 
Scout allowed Vince to enter 
the Army as a Private First 
Class (E2).
Vince Graduated Basic 
Combat Training as an Honor 
Grad in the top 10% of his 
class at Fort Sill OK.
He went on to complete 
Advanced Individual Training 
at Fort Huachuca AZ.
Vince is currently deployed in 
the Orient but due to OPSEC 
(OPerational SECurity) and 
the sensitive nature of his 
MOS, neither his location 
nor job description can be 
divulged.

Robert Daley, Jr., has lived 
in Barrington since he was 
five years-old and he gradu-
ated from HHHS in June of 
2020.  Robert then joined the 
US Marine Corps and started 
boot camp on September 9th 
and graduated on December 
4th. He was a squad leader 
during boot camp. He is now 
at Camp Geiger in North 
Carolina studying Infantry 
training.

Jett (John) McCormick, who 
also grew-up in Barrington 
and is the older brother of 
Jake, graduated from HHHS 
in June of 2019.  He left for 
boot camp on October 7, 
2019, and graduated Janu-
ary 17, 2020, as a Private 
First Class.  He then went 
to Marine Combat Training 
at Camp Geiger in Jack-
sonville, NC and graduated 
in February 2020.  He went 
on to Marine Occupational 
School to become an Avia-
tion Supply Specialist.  He 
was meritoriously promot-
ed to Lance Corporal on 
April 23, 2020 and was then 
stationed at Marine Corps Air 
Station New River in Jack-
sonville, NC, on May 1 and 
was meritoriously promoted 
to Corporal on December 2, 
2020.

Jake McCormick, who 
grew-up in Barrington and 
graduated from HHHS in 
June of 2020, left for US 
Marine Corps boot camp 
on October 26, 2020 and 
graduated on February 5, 
2021.  He then went to Camp 
Geiger for Marine Combat 
Training and graduated from 
there on March 8.  He is now 
in Military Occupational Skill 
school and will graduate on 
May 17.  He is currently a 
Private First Class. 
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Dignity • Quality • Understanding

402 White Horse Pike
Haddon Heights, NJ 08035

(856) 547-3110
Leonard J. Terranova Jr., Manager

N.J. Lic. No. 4046

www.terranovafuneralhome.com

Perfect    Press
Discount

CLEANERS

Alterations / Tailoring   •  Shoe Repair  •  Suede / Leather
Embroidery  •  Wedding Gowns Preserved

208 West Atlantic Ave, Haddon Heights 08035
(856) 546-6055

           Mon. - Fri.  8 am - 6 pm   •   Sat.  8 am - 5 pm
www.perfectpresscleaners.com

$5.00 OFF
ANY $25.00 MINIMUM ORDER
Any Dry Cleaning, Shoe Repair or Alterations Drop Off

All Work Done
On Premises

We Are a Full
Service Cleaner

Barrington On Track: News from the Barrington Band 

When the COVID-19 quarantine began in March of last year, the Band stopped rehearsing and all of the performances we had scheduled 
for the Spring 2020 were cancelled.  There have been no new jobs since then.  We are waiting to see how things will develop this summer.
There have been a few changes during the quarantine.
Christa Bragg and Eli Spadea graduated from Triton Regional High School last May and started college in the fall.  Christa is attending 
Cairn University in Lancaster, PA.  Eli is attending Rowan University.  
New players joined us: Nancy Reeve, flute, and Jenny Lam, clarinet.  Valerie Logan (Matthews), who plays flute, contacted us through 
our Facebook page, but after that we lost track of her.  
Trumpet players Cindy Waters and Dave Murray were married in Pensacola, Florida.  Vice President Andrea Swanson was promoted 
to a new supervisory nursing position.  Larry Moore had major surgery and is home doing well.  Joe Basciani became a deacon at the 
Community Bible Church.  During the summer, Joe’s Drum and Bugle Corps, the Vagabonds, rehearsed outdoors at Magnolia Park.
We considered having the Band play at Magnolia Park last summer, but not many members were interested and it did not seem worth 
the risk.  
We lost several members.  Chuck Pfeiffer retired from playing trombone because of problems with his eyesight.  Chuck has been taking 
care of his wife, who has been ill.  Marilyn McRae, one of our French horn players, keeper of the web page, and long-time music librarian, 

passed away last July after a fight with cancer.  Allison and 
Ben Carroll moved to Hudson, Florida.  Steve and Andrea 
Heft moved to a retirement community in north Jersey. 
Several trumpet players submitted video of themselves play-
ing taps, for use in local services on Memorial Day.  We tried 
to organize a remote band to play Manhattan Beach, but 
didn’t get very far with it.  It takes a lot of work to record the 
individual instruments, and a lot of work to edit the video 
clips and put them together into a single performance.  Those 
remote performances you’ve seen on YouTube are not as 
easy as they look  ~;)
We look forward to being able to rehearse again and book-
ing new jobs once the all clear is sounded.  In the meantime, 
you can get in touch via our web page: https://barrington-
band.org/default.php or our Facebook page.
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HHHS Baseball Coach Eric Newell 
earns 100th win after a 14-1 victory over 
Collingswood on April 20th 

Coach Eric Newell

BARRINGTON SPORTS

Kindergarten through 2nd grade: 4 sessions 
for $48 ($12 per session)
May 6, 13, 20, and 27  |  6:30-8:00

Grades 3-6: 4 sessions for $48  
($12 per session)
June 3, 10, 17, and 24  |  6:30-8:00

Summer Camp at Haddon Heights High 
School
Registration will open May 1st
Grades Kindergarten through 6th
July 1, 8, 15, 22, 29, and August 5

Kindergarten through 2nd grade:  
6 sessions for $60 ($10 per session)
6:00-7:00
Grades 3-6: 6 sessions for $90 ($15 per 
session)
6:00-7:30

Drop In sessions at daily rate depend-
ing on grade level ($10 for K-2 and $15 for 
Grades 3-6)

Little League
Barrington Little League kicked off their season on Friday night April 9th. Through a grant from PSE&G 
who partnered with the Borough of Barrington they were able to replace all of the field lights with high 
performance LED’s. Their first Friday night game under the lights kicked off by honoring the life and 
memory of Danette DiMatteo. A sign was gifted by Danette’s friends and is now hung at the field in her 
memory. 
The following day, Saturday 4/10, Little League held its opening day ceremony. A parade of all the teams 
marched down Shreve Ave in the morning to start the day. The players, coaches, parents and snack 
stand volunteers were all happy that the rain held out and opening day had perfect baseball weather! 
Check out their Facebook page for more information.
Softball
Barrington Softball started up a few weeks ago. Even though they opted out of holding their normal 
opening day ceremonies due to the current health pandemic, their season started strong. Teams of all 
ages have been playing and building their skills. The older aged girls even helped out the younger t-ball 
aged teams by organizing and running skills building activities. For any information on Barrington Soft-
ball feel free to check out their Facebook page.
Soccer
Barrington Soccer Club is several weeks into its spring season and the boys and girls are playing well 
utilizing the club’s Meulensteen Method. This player centered training program focuses on developing 
technical ability through fast feet and ball handling skills to build confident, capable athletes with a 
foundation and understanding of the game that will last a lifetime. The program includes a recreational 
league for Barrington’s youngest athletes to prepare them for the travel program which is both compet-
itive and developmental. Travel players are encouraged to coach the recreation program to introduce 
them to the coaching experience and also see the game from a different perspective. he club is looking 
to grow and in the process of starting an auxiliary to help with fundraising and snack stand accommoda-
tions. Come be part of the most popular sport in the world and help make it into the most popular one in 
town! Contact Nina at ninascheets@gmail.com for more information!

Spring Skills and Drills at Avon School Registration open April 1st

Please contact us at garnetsfieldhockey@gmail.com with any questions or concerns. Go Garnets!

Mayor throws out first pitch at Little League opener



208 Russell Avenue
Barrington  
$190,000

SELLER ALERT! NOW IS YOUR TIME...
LOWEST INVENTORY IN HISTORY! 

Kathy McDonald
KathyMcRealtor@comcast.net    |   609-519-6418  |  856-428-2600 

Celebrating 30 Years,
over 2000 homes sold!

209 Adams Ave 
$219,900
Barrington

PENDING

232 Highland Avenue
$301,100
Barrington

1221 Oakwood Road
$300,050
Barrington

SOLD

15 W. Gloucester Pike
$200,000
Barrington

SOLD

1 Lauren Lane
$405,000
Barrington

307 W. 4th Avenue
$192,000
Barrington

SOLD

430 Princeton Road
$444,900
Barrington

SOLD

315 Hutchinson Avenue
$449,900
Barrington

SOLD

SOLD

PENDING

PENDING


